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Pizza made by some of the Y2 children, Bee week shenanigans and R3 at
the Walkabout Wildlife Excursion. 
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Our newsletter - "The Gordonews",  aims to keep you informed
about what's happening at preschool, upcoming events, classroom

news, as well as articles or information of interest. 

Pages 1,2,3,4 - a look at the topic of Resilience in young
children. 

Pages 5-15 - what's been happening in our
classrooms? 

Page 16 - we meet two of our team
members - Kirsten and Lisa N

Page 19 -Some Reminders.  

THISTHIS
IN
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It's a bumper issue - so grab a tea or coffee and
read about what's going on at GCP!



BUILDING RESILIENT CHILDREN
T H E  A B I L I T Y  T O  C O P E  A N D  T O  B O U N C E  B A C K  W H E N

T H I N G S  G O  W R O N G .  

Resilience helps us to deal with obstacles, challenges, problems and setbacks
that inevitably come into each person's life. 

People who lack resilience may become easily overwhelmed, frustrated and
anxious and may ultimately turn to unhelpful coping mechanisms to deal with

their emotions. 
Most parents would like to see their children lead a positive, happy and

successful life.  Supporting children to develop resilience can go a long way
toward achieving this goal.  




I asked a group of Early Childhood Teachers and Educators what
they would like parents to know about building resilience in

preschoolers. Here's what they said:





What Teachers Say about Resilience... continued.... 

"Don't let your child always win in games. 
Try not to reward attention seeking or anxious behaviours -  for example avoid

saying things like 
"I will buy you a treat if you go to preschool". 

Acknowledge your child's feelings. 
"I can see you are a bit worried but I am right next to you so you can have a go at

climbing."
Support your child's development of self help skills and give them jobs and tasks to

do to help them to become independent. 
Focus on positive elements of the task and avoid negative comments. Example:

Small child climbing up a net. Instead of saying "you're too small to climb that and
you will hurt yourself" say, "I really like how you are moving your arms and legs to

pull yourself up."
If your child is going to give up on an activity - let them know that they can keep

trying with you there. Use positive comments and feedback to help them to keep
going. "Great, you have the scissors in your hand! That's what we need. Now let's

see what comes next". 
The Triple P - PPP parenting course  is free! Worth checking out and it can be done

online. 
Triple P click here 

Katie 

https://www.triplep-parenting.net.au/au/free-parenting-courses/triple-p-online-under-12/?gad=1&gclid=CjwKCAjwg-GjBhBnEiwAMUvNW05-DhUqOBYHvk33gk0RBi7cbe26P_nYA4wNuc033OqQjVKbs3IXqBoC5egQAvD_BwE#au-parents-register-now
https://www.triplep-parenting.net.au/au/free-parenting-courses/triple-p-online-under-12/?gad=1&gclid=CjwKCAjwg-GjBhBnEiwAMUvNW05-DhUqOBYHvk33gk0RBi7cbe26P_nYA4wNuc033OqQjVKbs3IXqBoC5egQAvD_BwE#au-parents-register-now







Preschool incursions allow hands-on teaching and learning - making learning interactive
and fun and encourages focus and engagement. 
Incursions and Excursions offer a different learning environment from the usual. Children
are mixed together with another class which encourages an increase in confidence and
self-esteem and opportunities for socialising with a range of peers. 
During this term Helen came to entertain us with her drum playing from “Drum Beats”. B2
and Y2 gathered together in the Yellow Room for an hour of singing, clapping out rhythms
and playing the drums! 
The children were introduced to what a ‘beat’ was through beating out the rhythm of
words on drums, including how we say “hello” in different languages, including Mandarin,
‘ni hao’ and ‘konnichiwa’ in Japanese and ‘kia ora’ which is how you say hello when in New
Zealand.
The children were all asked to choose their own drum to sit on and asked to sit on the
back of the drum to make the perfect sound.  Helen asked us to warm up our hands by
clapping and rubbing them together and then the children were ready to start drumming!
We sang and drummed out some songs, including “The Wheels on the Bus Go Round and
Round”, the “A, B, C” song, “BINGO”, “Incy, Wincy Spider” and “Old MacDonald Had a
Farm”. 
The children were then given the chance to beat out a rhythm on Helen’s large drum,
drumming out the beats! What a great way to spend an hour and learn a bit about rhythm
and drumming!




B2 Beats - News from Blue Room 2 day group Monday/TuesdayB2 Beats - News from Blue Room 2 day group Monday/Tuesday

News From Our Classrooms









B3 Banter - News From the Blue Room Wed/Thur /FriB3 Banter - News From the Blue Room Wed/Thur /Fri



Yacking on with Y2 - Yellow Room Mon/Tues groupYacking on with Y2 - Yellow Room Mon/Tues group



Yacking on with Y2 continued...Yacking on with Y2 continued...



Yacking on with Y2 continued...Yacking on with Y2 continued...









Yellow Room Yarns - 3 Day group
Wed/Thu/Fri

Yellow Room Yarns - 3 Day group
Wed/Thu/Fri

Y3 has been coming together once a week to sing along to Felicity playing the
keyboard. Felicity has been introducing the  children to some basic musical
concepts. We have been learning about high and low notes, that our songs might
have an "introduction" which is a little clue from the keyboard or piano as to what
the song is going to be. We have been tapping the beat to music on our heads, our
knees, the floor - learning to listen for changes in tempo and feeling the beat on our
bodies. We have been learning some fairly complicated songs "You are my Sunshine",
"Waltzing Matilda", "I can Sing a Rainbow" and "A little Echo". We finish each session
by listening to some quiet instrumental music played on the keyboard. It's been
lovely to see the way some children are quite responsive to the emotion or feeling in
the music - allowing their bodies to relax as they listen. 









Last term we focused on building close and trusting relationships and how to respect our peers,
teachers, and ourselves. It was lovely to strengthen our partnership with individual families. This
term, R2 children and teachers are exploring the following.

• Munch and Move – Each week, the children will have opportunities to explore, practice and
develop fundamental movement skills such as jumping, hopping, and skipping through demonstration,
games, and songs.
As a group, we will start our time with a warm up, observing and listening to the instructions,
then participating and having fun. We will wrap up each session with a cool down and stretching
exercises!
• Group story writing – The children became authors, illustrators, and publishers to actively share
their ideas to create a title, main characters, and a storyline. The children will learn the
structure of composing a story and vote to make decisions and take turns to share their ideas in
a bigger group confidently. We cannot wait to share our book called, “Win, the strong pet
dragon”.

• Exploring nature – Gardening our flowers and vegetables that we planted in Term 1. We
started to explore more about worm farms and beehives too.The mud kitchen is one of our
popular areas for our children to develop imagination skills using natural items such as bark, dirt,
water, sticks and pebbles. We believe it is our role to teach our children (our future citizens) to
appreciate and respect the natural environment.

• Visual arts – Visual arts help the children with expressing, communicating, mediating their
thinking, and engaging in aesthetic exploration. This term, a new layering technique has been
introduced. The children painted on A3 paper with various printing resources, drawing different
shapes on black paper. They then stuck their shapes on their painting pages. The children used the
shapes to draw a story using textas and pencils.

R2's Rant - Red Room Thurs/Fri  groupR2's Rant - Red Room Thurs/Fri  group



R3 - Early Writing/Literacy Skills

Scaffolding is a term coined by the Education Theorist Lev Vygotsky and refers to changing the level of support
required to meet a child’s ability.
At the beginning of each day we encourage the children to ‘sign in’ after completing their morning jobs and
before selecting the first experience for the day. We encourage the children to just have a go at first tracing the
NSW Foundation dotted print, then writing without ‘guidance’ if they would like to and we aim to make this a fun
and non pressured means to practice their writing without too much focus on the end product . 
We view this as one way to regularly visualise and attempt the correct make up of their names.
After observing many of the children we decided it would be beneficial to show the children the correct way to
hold their writing/drawing implement and provide intentional instruction on the make up of each of the letters
(writing from top to bottom).
We did this by demonstrating on a large white board and by providing each child with their own whiteboard to
practice writing letters.
As a group we discussed Capital Letters/Upper case and small letters/lower case and that everyone’s name
starts with a capital letter and then contains all lower case letters after.
We shared that the letter C is a ‘magic letter’ as it is the foundation for writing many other letters, which were the
letters we began to write first,  as once the letter C is mastered the following letters are a natural progression (O,
a, d , q , g and s). We have also done and will continue doing numerous other foundational literacy experiences
such as; Magnetic letters with picture/word cards for word making, Scrabble junior, Letter templates on
playdough table for letter making, Rhyming stories such as "Oi Dog" to hear letter/sound relationships, ‘Group
story writing’, ‘Go fish’ with upper and lower case letters, Puzzles, Transitions such as ‘If your name starts with
‘D’ go to the bathroom 
What learning is taking place?
Children are learning foundational writing and literacy skills within a play based environment. They are mostly
exposed to incidental and fun experiences that assist them to be engaged with letters and sounds as well as
intentional structured teaching to begin to visually recognise, write and spell their names. They are also
beginning to understand key literacy concepts and processes, such as letter sound
relationships, concepts of print and the way that text is structured.

A Rave from R3 - Red Room Mon/Tues/Wed









The G2 Grapevine - Thur/FriThe G2 Grapevine - Thur/Fri
What has been happening in Green 2 room this term?

Term 2 has been very busy and we have been building on our relationships. 
We are seeing a lot more cooperative play as the children make connections with their
peers. 
Our sharing bag is always a focus for the term. This term we are exploring letters with the
aim of making an alphabet book for our class room. The children are becoming very good
at recognizing letters especially those in their own name.
We have also made a classroom book with photos from our week. The children avail
themselves of this throughout the day. This has provoked a lot of discussion regarding
who is in the photo, what is happening and recalling activities.
This term we also enjoyed learning all about bees in conjunction with World Bee Day on
the 20th May. To celebrate we set up a table to explore the concept of bees. How they
interact with the environment, features and characteristics of bees, how they are
necessary in pollination and the production of honey. Several stories were read and
activities thoughtfully planned. The children made a group project for the hallway where
we recorded what we learnt about bees. A beehive was constructed from a box and
cylinders used to make the cells of the hive.
Some children cut and pasted flowers to form a field of blooms and all the children
constructed a bee from cardboard and wool. We all enjoyed making a tasty honey
sandwich. The children are very proud of their efforts so please remember to come and
view the mural. 









The G2 Grapevine continued.....The G2 Grapevine continued.....




Learning about Autumn
Green Room (G3) children have been celebrating the Season

of Autumn through a variety of activities, still life painting of
autumn fruits and vegetables, making a leaf man with autumn

leaves, fruit tasting, and making fried rice with Autumn
vegetables. The children learned about seasonal produce and
were given the opportunity to  appreciate the flavours of the
season. We were amazed by the vibrant colors of Autumn

leaves that the children had been collecting. They explored the
colors, shapes and textures of fruits and vegetables while

painting with their friends.

A Gander at G3 - Green Room Mon/Tues/Wed



KIRSTEN -R3
My name is Kirsten Hoolahan, I am an Early
Childhood Teacher and have had the privillege of
being a part of the GCP team since January 2017. I
love my role as an Early Childhood educator it is so
rewarding to witness the growth and development of
the children in my class, to build relationships with
them and their families and to be a part of the
children's education journeys. 
This year I will be working in the Red Room with R3
from Monday to Wednesday and will be taking on a
new Professional challenge in the role as
Educational Leader for GCP on a Thursday and
Friday.
I initially completed my Diploma in Early Childhood
Education at TAFE and then went on to complete
my Degree in Early Childhood Teaching at
Macquarie University. Prior to working at GCP for
the past 6 years, I worked at another Preschool for
91/2 years and a Long Day Care Service for 1 year.
Before becoming an Educator I worked as a
Pharmacy Assistant/Dispensary Technition for 12
years.
I live with my husband of 22 years Martin and our 19
year old twins Blake and Abbey as well as our 31/2
year old Beaglier puppy Indiana (Indi) and our 4
month old kitten Loki, who keep us all very busy.
In my spare time I enjoy travelling, swimming,
reading, eating out and spending time with my
extended family and friends (I currently have 5
nieces and 4 nephews), so family gatherings can be
extremely loud and lively. 

Meet the team

Last newsletter we met Katharine, Annie and Tina. This time we
meet Kirsten (R3) & Lisa N (Preschool Office)  

My name is Lisa Nelsen and I have been
employed at the preschool in the capacity
of Office Manager for 20 years.  My
daughters Madeleine and Mikaela who are
now in their mid to late twenties attended
Gordon Community Preschool and I spent
time on the social and fundraising
committee.  I therefore have many happy
memories of the centre, both as a parent
and an employee.

I am originally from New Zealand and met
my husband Chris in Sydney, also a Kiwi. I
love spending as much time as possible
with my family. During my spare time I
like to attend the gym, go bush walking
and camping and having dinner with
friends. 

We like to travel as often as possible to
see family and friends, located in many
different countries, but especially to New
Zealand, where the bulk of our family are.

As you can imagine I have seen hundreds
of children pass through the doors of the
preschool.  I love watching the children
learn, explore, make friends and most
importantly have FUN during their
preschool journey.



Your Questions answered... 
We had a few commonly occurring questions from parents during
our recent parent:teacher meetings. 
We address some of those here.  

We had a lot of questions
about how many activities
children should be doing 

 during the week in addition to
preschool. Some parents

thought their children were
doing too many and others
thought their child wasn't

doing enough. 
How do we work this out?  

We think that children today are far too over
scheduled. Children are involved in too many

structured, formal activities and we worry
about the impact that this will have on their

development.  It is very important for
children to experience unstructured time at

home. They need time to "just be". This is
actually neurologically important so that

they have time to solve problems, imagine,
think and plan through play and to

consolidate the learning they have been
doing at preschool in an unstructured, fun

and free way by themselves within the
context of their home and family. 

It's important for children to learn to swim -
as this is a safety issue. Consider one other

activity (for example, soccer or music),
however any more than this for a 3-5 year old

is probably too much. 

How do I say No to my child? 

A number of parents asked this question in a variety of ways. We get it! It can be tricky to
say no to a preschooler when this may result  in crying, shouting or a ding dong tantrum. It

can be hard to say no when we just want to keep things happy and easy going. 
It can hard to say no if we are already feeling a bit guilty about not spending enough time

with our children. 
However, we don't all get what we want in life. The answer is not yes all the time. Children

need to begin learning this reality in early childhood. 
However, if we say "No" all the time, it loses its potency. So how do we get the balance

right? 
Our goal is to keep the lines of communication open. We can use positive language when

guiding behaviour or problem solving. For example instead of saying "Don't spill your drink",
we might say "I can see you are using two hands on your cup - good idea!". 

Instead of saying "No I am not buying that toy", you could try saying "I know you really want
that toy, but we won't be buying it today". 

Setting boundaries when all is calm is also a good idea. Instead of waiting for the melt down
to occur and then implementing the boundary, talk to your child ahead of time. 

"I know you really want me to bring you a treat each day after preschool. I'm not going to
do that tomorrow. Even if you yell and scream, I won't buy the treat. I don't really like
yelling and screaming. Instead, we can talk about your preschool day together - That

would be nice. "                                         continued next page
                                                                  



Save the word "No" for when you really need it. For example if your child is going to hurt
themselves, another person or property - "No you can't kick the ball inside. It might hurt
someone or break something. If you want to kick the ball you can do that outside."

"No you can't go to the party today because you're sick. I know you are disappointed but it
might make other people sick if you go and your body needs a chance to get better . We can do
some quiet inside activities at home today."

Similarly, plans change - we might arrange to do something special, but a meeting, appointment
or other situation causes our plans to change. That's life. "I know I said we would make popcorn
this afternoon, but mum needs to go to work. I can see you are disappointed.  Let's aim to do it
on Tuesday afternoon" If your child starts fussing - "I know you are disappointed - I am too, but
No - we are not going to make popcorn this afternoon. We can aim for Tuesday". 
 

We have had a number of parents ask about learning to read, phonics
programmes, alphabet learning, writing and numeracy. 
Do you do this? When will you teach "the alphabet"? "When will they
learn to write?" "When will he learn his numbers?"

Our children here at GCP are learning many of the foundation skills
that are necessary for reading, writing and early numeracy. They are
learning these things through play and through a range of carefully
intentioned activities and experiences. Please do not expect your
child to learn to read while at preschool. From time to time we might
have some children who are beginning to read at preschool, but these
children are the exception. It is not necessary for children to master
these skills before they go to school. 
Every day in each class at GCP we engage in play based experiences
that lay the foundation for literacy and numeracy learning. We sing
rhyming songs, read stories with rhyming words, we might make up
our own stories.  Children sign themselves in - and even those who are
not yet writing letters, might just make a mark on a page or attempt
the first bit of the first letter of their name. This is all OK. I encourage
you to read through the contributions from our teachers in this
newsletter where they share classroom news. All of the experiences
mentioned will support learning within areas of literacy and or
numeracy, science, the arts to name a few. Not to mention that these
experiences also support the development of social skills, problem
solving, self esteem, a love of learning. These types of experiences are
occurring in every classroom. They are modified accordingly for our 3
year old groups and 4 year old classes. However, rest assured, all
children have the opportunity to engage in a range of experiences
which will help support their transition to school. 



Please remember to exit the playground
as soon as you collect your child in the
afternoon. We are finding equipment

that has been packed away earlier in the
day all around the playground. 

The afternoon is also a time  when
children are tired, ready to go home and

the risk of outside accidents is
heightened. The teachers have meetings

and preparation to organise in the
afternoons and we would appreciate

your assistance. 

Please try to arrive at
preschool before 9.30AM. 

We are finding that if
children arrive after this

time, they are missing key
times to connect with each
other and they are missing

part of the programme. 

Remember our "visitor's
mornings" are on during
the week 5th-9th June.

Check with your children's
teachers if you have missed
the information about this.

Remember to fill in the
reply form! 

Our 2 day groups will be
going on a community
walking excursion in a

couple of weeks. Please
look out for an

information note coming
soon. 

Remember - no lollies or sweets at
preschool. Healthy food only

please. 

That's all for this edition of the
Gordonews. If you would like more
information on any of our topics,
please don't hesitate to email me
felicityb@gordonpreschool.com.au

If you have any comments,
questions or concerns you can

email or we can arrange to meet. 
Kind Regards 
Felicity Barclay 


